LEGAL NOTICE

STATE OF NEW JERSEY

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

DIVISION OF MEDICAL ASSISTANCE AND HEALTH SERVICES

Medicaid “HEALTH Home” program
TAKE NOTICE that the New Jersey Department of Human Services (DHS), Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services (DMAHS), plans to seek approval from the United States Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), for a “Health Home” Medicaid State Plan Amendment. The health home provision is authorized by Section 2703 of the Federal Affordable Care Act, to address and receive additional Federal support for the enhanced integration and coordination of primary, acute, behavioral health (mental health and substance use), and long-term services and supports for persons across the lifespan with chronic illness.  CMS predicts that use of the health home service delivery model will result in lower rates of emergency room use, reduction in hospital admissions and re-admissions, reduction in health care costs, less reliance on long-term care facilities, and improved experience of care and quality of care outcomes for the individual.

Additional information on Health Homes is contained in the CMS State Medicaid Director Letter # 10-024, issued on November 16, 2010.   The Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (Pub. L. 111-148), enacted on March 23, 2010, as revised by the Health Care and Education Reconciliation Act of 2010 (Pub. L. 111-152), enacted on March 30, 2010, together are known as the Affordable Care Act.  Section 2703 of the Affordable Care Act, entitled “State Option to Provide Health Homes for Enrollees with Chronic Conditions,” adds section 1945 to the Social Security Act to allow States to elect this option under the Medicaid State Plan. 

A copy of this Notice is available for public review at the local Medical Assistance Customer Centers, and County Welfare Agencies. This notice and additional supporting information is posted on the Department’s website at http://www.state.nj.us/humanservices/providers/grants/public/index.html under Public Notices.  Comments or inquiries must be submitted in writing within 30 days of the date of this notice. Include “Re: Medicaid Health Home Program” in the subject line of your comment.  Direct comments or inquiries to:

Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services

Office of Legal and Regulatory Affairs

Attn: Eileen Stokley

P.O. Box 712, Mail Code #26

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0712

Fax: 609-588-7343 
